
Gem County Rod & Gun Club Meeting Minutes 

                                      October 11th, 2021 

 
 

Directors Present: Director/Treasurer Shannon Wells, Director David Timony, Director 

Dave Larson 

 

Officers Present: President Russell Trebby, Secretary Jim Bunting  

 

Guests/Members Present: Heather Bunting, Robert Thomason 

 

Meeting was called to order by President Trebby at 7:03 pm October 11th, 2021 at the 

Senior- Community Center located on 719 S Johns Ave in Emmett, Idaho.   

 

Member Concerns: None 

  

Treasurer’s Report: Director/Treasurer Shannon Wells reports that the clubs checking 

is $47,291.68, club savings $89,186.51 and the club membership is 1343 for 2021 and 

307 pre-registered/paid for 2022. 

 

Range/Club Status: Director Shannon Wells would like the email portion of the club 

application form be removed and replaced with county. The reason being it is very hard 

to read the hand written emails anyway. President Trebby stated he would make that 

happen for the next application period.  

 

Secretary Bunting reports BSM has been busy mixing and pouring concrete with ready 

mix bags for the range erosion control project. President Trebby states BSM will pour the 

concrete pads for the two outhouses next week. Members reported that BSM has been 

very good to not impede the shooters at the range and have been very considerate. The 

extra dirt needed for the shooting lane berms will be taken from the road that leads from 

the pistol ranges to the rifle ranges. Widening of the curve in the road once again is a 

good idea as for many people have had close calls due to speeding around the corner. 

There is still work to be done on the shooters safety tables. Director Shannon Wells 

expressed concern on who will own it. Secretary Bunting states he has garbage cans on 

order for the range to replace the ones that have been hit by cars.  President Trebby states 

that the amount of questions/phone calls has drastically been reduced since the clubs new 

website has been getting more notice. Director Dave Larson says he has locks for the 

range ordered at Mountain West and will check once more to see if they are ready.  

 

 

Director Shannon Wells makes the motion to adjourn the October 2021 Board of 

Directors/Officers meeting. The motion is seconded by Director Dave Timony and 

motion carries. 

 

 

 



 

 


